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CHILDREN AND FAMILY SERVICES BOARD
MEETING MINUTES

Monday, August 31, 2020
@ 8:00 A.M.
GOV/YFS Training Room

1768 E. Michigan Street

Orlando, FL 32806

Via Teleconference call-in Number: 407-836-5646

Pin Number: 870321#
BOARD MEMBERS 

Present:

Chair Warren Kenner

Rob Clark

David Elliot Washington

Nauman Ansari

Sarah Robinson

Zoe Colon

Vice Chair Glenton Gilzean

 Laini Schultz

Todd Carr

BOARD MEMBERS
Absent: 
Commissioner Christine Moore


STAFF PRESENT:  Dr. Tracy Salem

Johonna Brown

Joyel Searight

Diana Mendez

Keith Yannessa

Paulette Hinton





Shashondalyn Upson

Alfred Jones





Tracy Roush


                                   Vivienne Taggart
STAFF ABSENT:  None

Guest:  None
MEETING

The Children and Family Services Board met on Monday, August 31, 2020 at 8:00 A.M. via Teleconference call-in number: 407-836-5646, Pin Number: 870321#
Item I – CALL TO ORDER

Dr. Tracy Salem called the meeting to order at 8:05 A.M. 
Item II - WELCOME & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

A. Dr. Salem took a roll call attendance because she needs to document who would be here this morning because we need quorum.  Dr. Salem acknowledged the conference line for any participants on the phone and for public comments.  
Good morning!  Dr. Salem welcomed everyone to the meeting.  How is everyone doing this morning?  Everyone answered doing good, alive and kicking and staying COVID free.

Dr. Salem just wanted to explain to everyone this is such a different way for us to do a meeting because of COVID.  All of our meetings are on WebEx or over the phone. But today starts our audit with Council On Accreditation (COA).  We tried to schedule this around our Board meeting because they like to interview one of our Board Members.

Thank you everyone for joining us.  Dr. Salem apologize it has to be this way but as Laini indicated we are trying to remain COVID free.
Chair Warren – Hello, Good morning!  He can’t tell you how good it feels to hear everyone voices.  He would love nothing more to sit with you right now but he fully respects with what’s going on and understands why we are not together.

Chair Warren turned the meeting over to Dr. Salem

Today is really going to be an important meeting.  We are preparing for our COA audit that will be taking place in 45 minutes, vote on our budget and talk to you about our Christmas Kick Off.  It would be a little different this year than in the past due to the circumstance and with the $200 Christmas spending allotment for the kids we are asking to increase it $250.  It might not be an appropriate time because of COVID.  We have been spending $200 for each kid for 25 years.  The cost of items has drastically increased in those 25 years.  Is this year a good year to discuss increasing the amount or should we table it for next year?
Chair Warren – has some great news.  He had the pleasure in talking to Mr. & Mrs. Gamez over the weekend and he is very, very pleased to say they have stepped up and sponsoring every child again this year for Christmas.  We are extremely blessed and fortunate that they are going to take this on again this year.

They are going to have their first fundraiser on October 20th at the Bayhill Country Club.  Chair Warren will get more information on that to you all.

Dr. Salem said that is fantastic.  Thank you!

Dr. Salem said is this the right time to ask for $50 increase for the kids or should we push it back for next year?  The kids haven’t had any increase at all in many years.

Chair Warren – from his heart perspective it is definitely the right time.  From a financial stand point Warren thinks we are all going to strain to raise funds as well as the Gamez Team.

Chair Warren asked population wise, what are we looking at?  Dr. Salem said we are averaging 40 kids.

Chair Warren thoughts are the people who sponsor children every year like himself and other outside the Gamez family he don’t think $250 is out of hand.

Dr. Salem asked should we ask for a vote.

Chair Warren don’t think we need a vote but will open it up to the Board.  Anyone object to not moving it to $250.  Two Board members answered no objections.
Chair Warren would like to make a motion to increase each child to a $250 holiday budget amount.

Vice Chair Glen would like to ask a question before making a motion that we are in compliance with the By-Laws.  In the past he knew people who called in to place a vote it was null and the fact that you had to be in person.  

His question have we updated the By-Laws to ensure that these votes don’t go null after we do this.

Chair Warren said that is a great point and thanks for bringing that up.  Technically, in the past we weren’t getting counted towards quorum if you are not present in person although we were counted as present on the phone.  But under the current conditions the answer is yes.  We are able to vote and able to receive attendance for the meeting based on our current situation COVID-19.

Vice Chair Glen said make sure you share that information with the Board because it is one thing to say and we are a public entity.  He is not sure if everyone knows he holds and serves as an Ethic Commissioner for the State of Florida at a State level.

Vice Chair Glen asked is there any way possible that a written documentation is shared with the Board so that way we have that in place.

Dr. Salem said she will double check and get that information to everyone shortly.  We did not hold our last two meetings because we did not get that permission to meet virtually on the phone nor did we get permission to vote.

Dr. Salem had to let downtown know how important this meeting is because of our budget as well as our Christmas Holiday Kick Off and we were able to obtain that information to hold our meeting on the phone and able to have our votes count.

Dr. Salem said she will go back and check to see what we need to do to address our By-Laws and receive the approval and have it documented in writing so she could share.     

Vice Chair Glen still thinks that we are doing it after the fact and with that said he will probably abstain based on the Florida Ethic Sunshine Law Section 112.35 that if you are doing something outside the By-Laws that you are violating the laws in Florida and you could get caught up on criminal charge.  He just wants to share that and state it for the records.

Board member Todd asked is this public funds donation that we are trying to do, is it consent to raise $50, or is this for an official vote?  

Vice Chair Glen said his issue is not the funds donation.  His issue is we are going to take a vote proxy where previously our voting had to be in person by the By-Laws and the By-Laws got to be updated.

Chair Warren officially stated he did not feel initially that this needed a vote by any means and obviously don’t feel donation requires a vote.  It is more a given needed while we are here.

Chair Warren does know the School Board had several meetings via phone where votes were taken on whether or not the children were returning.  

Chair Warren did know the County Mayor had several meetings with the County Commissioner via called in on the phone and votes were taken.  He is aware the County is doing this.  Chair Warren doesn’t know if there is something specifically written for our Board.

Chair Warren said he is not a legal expert, but if our School Board and our County Mayor and Commissioners are doing it that we do fall into that blanket for our Board.
Dr. Salem said lets hold on the votes and have Diana present on the budget so she can make a phone call and have a document sent to her so she can disseminate quickly to allow us the ability to vote.

Chair Warren said the reason for this meeting is our primary objection today is to reach quorum and vote on our budget approval.  So it is very imperative we do get clarification and meet our goal.  We haven’t met in two months.
Item IV- MANAGER’S REPORT 
Dr. Tracy Salem –

· Budget Approval   
Diana Mendez –
Good morning!  Diana wanted to remind everybody the County fiscal year begins from October 1st – September 30th and for us to begin use of funds and allowances for the kids the budget has to be in place.

Diana will give a few highlights as to what happen this FY 2019/20 and what we are proposing coming up FY 2020/21.  Everybody received a copy of the written Budget and what we are asking the Board to approve $139,625 for FY 2020/21.

2019/20 Budget year Highlights 
This FY 2019/20 we were able to generate $93,623 in revenue as follows:

1. Holiday campaign: $46, 454

2. Other donation:       $  3,469

3. Earned interest:       $18,700

4. Cell tower lease       $25,000

As we prepare to close the FY 2019/20, we anticipate spending fewer dollars that we budgeted.  This is due in large part of the COVID-19 pandemic that resulted in all but essential services being shuttered in Central Florida and throughout the State.  $11, 700 which remain will carry over into the next fiscal year on October 1st.

For FY 2020/21 we are projecting estimate expenditures of $84,992 plus reserves of $54,633.  The total operating budget for the Board approval for Great Oaks Village and the Youth Shelter is to provide – weekly allowances, summer program, theme park activities, meals, educational materials, school pictures and Home Coming.  Diana is seeking from the Children and Family Services Board, board approval for FY 2020/21 operating budget for the children’s enrichment for $139,625.

Chair Warren asked what should we do at this point?

Dr. Salem spoke to Lonnie Bell and he said we should be good.  Downtown is voting and an Executive Order was signed by the State on March 22nd, 2020, and has been extended and been approved.  This Board is allowed to vote virtually and we got approved for votes to be held virtually.  The By-Laws do not need to be altered due to the pandemic.

Dr. Salem asked anyone have any questions for Diana over the budget. No questions.

Board member Laini read the Executive Order.  Laini will email it to Vivienne so she can disseminate to the Board Members.

Vice Chair Glen was not aware of it and only knew to cover the By-Laws and next time we are in a situation like this Dr. Salem should provide the documentation to the Board.

Dr. Salem said thank you Glen she does appreciate you making sure we are aligning with the By-Laws ethically and she will ensure it won’t happen next time.

Chair Warren – thank you Diana for presenting the budget.

Chair Warren asked at this time he would like a motion to approve the CFSB Budget. Chair Warren made the first motion and Board Member David Elliot Washington seconded the motion. (The motion carried, and the Children and Family Services Board Budget was approved).

Chair Warren asked for a motion to be made to approve the kid’s Christmas spending increase from $200 to $250.  Board Member Rob made the first motion and Board Member Todd seconded the motion.  (The motion carried, and the $250 increase was approved).

Item III - APPROVAL OF THE FOLLOWING ITEMS

A. Chair Warren declared a quorum at 8:45 A.M.  After a brief review of Item III A, Chair Warren asked for a motion to be made to approve (Board meeting Minutes on 02/24/2020).  Board Member Laini Schultz made the first motion and David Elliot Washington seconded the motion. The motion carried, Item III A (Board Meeting Minutes on February 24, 2020 was approved). 

B. YFS Program reports were informational only and did not require board approval.
· Christmas Kick Off – approval quotes for BBQ & Cookies  
Dr. Tracy Salem –
Each year our Children and Family Services Board hosts our Christmas Kick Off due to COVID-19 this year it will be a little different.  We usually present our BBQ quotes and ask for votes to proceed.

Dr. Salem spoke to the Mayor’s office but it not official yet if we are doing a virtual kick off.  We normally invite 125 people and with honoring social distancing it will be difficult this year to continue as we normally do. 

Dr. Salem has discussed with the Mayor’s Office and the Communication Team to do a virtual event and since the CFSB puts on this event to have the Board Members present, the Mayor, our County Administrator and County Commissioners present and have Orange TV record us live.  This way we could social distance and hope to broaden our span to reach out to 8,000 co-workers.

We are thinking of doing cookie baskets for all the appointed and elected officials.  Letting them know they still need to give and we are still in need of their donations and try to send a link County wide for everybody to be able to see.

Tracy Roush will review quotes with you for the BBQ if the Mayor decides we are going that way and quotes for the cookies.  We are trying to do something to let people still know our kids are important and they need to be acknowledged even though it is tough times.  We want to bring the boxes to them with cookies and let them know don’t forget about our kids.  That is how we came up with this idea.

Tracy Roush please go over the BBQ quotes – Bubbalou’s which we have use over 20 + years came in at $2,360.06, Sonny’s BBQ at $2,240.61 and 4Rivers at $3, 172.50.

Dr. Salem asked anyone have any questions on the food quotes.  Chair Warren said those are the prices for the normal if we are to do the norm and will scale back if we to do an event for 20 people.

Tracy Roush please go over the cookie quotes – Insomnia Cookie individually wrapped for 150 cookies is $244.50, Southern Home Bakery for Christmas hand decorated $750 or the gourmet cookies $375 and My Cookies for $265 assorted.

Tracy Roush thinks the individually wrapped cookies are more a better choice for 150 cookies at $244.50 because of COVID.

Tracy Roush asked are there any questions on the cookies.

Chair Warren asked do anyone object to that vote.  They answered no.

Chair Warren asked for a motion for a budget of $400 for cookies for our kick off.  Board Member Laini made the first motion and David Elliot Washington seconded the motion.  (The motion carried, and the budget of $400 for cookies was approved).
Chair Warren would like to ask for a motion to approve Bubbalou’s budget for the kick off.  Vice Chair Glen made the first motion and Board Member Rob seconded the motion.  (The motion carried, and Bubbalou’s budget was approved).

Our Christmas Kick Off is on Friday, November 6th at 11:30 a.m. 

· COVID -19  

 Dr. Tracy Salem –

No big updates on COVID. 
Item V - BOARD OPEN DISCUSSION (All) 
None

Item VI- FUTURE DATE (Warren Kenner)

Chair Warren reminded everyone that the next Board meeting is scheduled to be held on Monday, October 26, 2020 @ 8:00 a.m. at the GOV Training Room located at 1768 E. Michigan Street, Orlando, FL 32806.

Item VII- ADJOURN (Warren Kenner)

With no further business to be discussed the meeting was adjourned at 8:55 A.M. 

Dr. Salem and Chair Warren appreciate and thanked everyone for their input at the meeting.  Be Safe! 
Minutes submitted by:  Vivienne Taggart 
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